
Halliday News 2021 
“And the glory of the Lord shall be revealed” 

2021 was a year which started in lockdown for all of us living in the UK, and it was not until Easter   

that we were able to travel and catch up with friends and family. After many cancellations and 

changed plans, in the latter part of the year Viv and Ian have managed trips to Newcastle, London 

and Cologne. Viv and Lis had short breaks in the New Forest, the Cotswolds, Liverpool and London. 

There was also a week-long Gibson Halliday holiday in the city of Bath. It has been great to be able to 

get out and about and enjoy shows, theatre, concerts and football matches again. 

 

The family were able to join Ian as he celebrated his 60th birthday in June. 

 

The greatest excitement of our year was the news that Matthew and Kirsty were expecting their first 

child in August. They welcomed their son, Joshua Tomas Halliday, into the world on 14th August, 

weighing 9lb 3oz and he has brought great joy to us all. 

Life has otherwise remained much the same for us all, but other important family news includes 

Christopher having bought a flat in Sale. Contracts have been exchanged and Chris hopes to move in 

before the end of the year. Ian remains in the same role at BT but he will now be based in 

Birmingham instead of London. 

Wishing you all a merry Christmas and every blessing in 2022, whatever it may bring. 

Ian and Viv 
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